
“… may they all be one” 

Seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Year A  19 February 2023 

Ash Wednesday 22 February 

Dear Parishioners, 
 
A reminder firstly, that Ash Wednesday occurs this week.  There will 
be two Ash Wednesday Masses, the first beginning at 9:00am in the 
Holy Trinity Church, Banyo; the second, beginning at 6:30pm in the 
Corpus Christi Church, Nundah.  Blessing and distribution of ashes 
will occur at both Masses.  Come along, it is the best way to start 
your Lenten journey. 
 

Then, on Saturday, 25 February, from 8:00am, our Working Bee to 
relocate the Altar, Ambo, Presider’s Chair and Lectern, and return 
pews will occur.  All volunteers for this Working Bee should call and 
leave their particulars with the Parish Secretary, before noon on 
Friday, 24 February.  Thank you. 
 

Given my professional qualifications in the building and 
construction industry, I have undertaken an investigation of the 
extent of the restoration and repair works that were previously 
identified in the Conservation Management Plan commissioned by 
Father Paul Chandler and completed in 2014, for our Corpus Christi 
Church.  The restoration and repair works are both expensive and 
extensive, and are also necessary. 
 

Thankfully, our Insurer, Catholic Church Insurance (CCI) has 
acknowledged the validity of the Parish’s claim for storm damage 
repairs to the copper sheeted dome, so that is one element that the 
Parish will not have to fund.  I’ve been informed that those storm 
damage repairs are anticipated to equal or even exceed $2.5M - 
$1.5M of the expense will be tied up in providing engineer-designed 
purpose built scaffolding. 
 

The remaining elements of repairs and maintenance requiring 
attention are our sole responsibility to finance.  The Parish, in 
Father Bernie’s time, did procure quotations for much of this 
necessary maintenance, but the currency of those quotations has 
lapsed, and therefore, can only be used for indicative purposes 
only.  The real cost will have risen considerably, because currently in 
the building industry, material and labour costs have skyrocketed 
significantly.  I have summarised these elements, together with 
their out-of-date quotes, and a more recent estimate of their 
individual costs. 
 

 Underpinning the northern transept wall (carpark-side): No 
quotation procured, say $200,000 now. 

 Repair Bage Street brick fence – it is toppling over: build 
force $128,348, say $250,000 now. 

 Remove, repair and replace 24 leadlight panels below the 
dome: Brisbane Leadlight Service $36,864, say $40,000 
now. 

 Remove, repair and replace 53 leadlight panels around the 
perimeter of the building: Brisbane Leadlight Service 
$179,408, say $190,000 now. 

 

 Internal & external repainting: General Painting & Decorating 
$152,839, say $165,000 now. 

 Replace termite effected flooring, joists and bearers in 
northern transept zone: No quotation procured, say $60,000 
now. 

 Replace air conditioner units: No quotation procured, say 
$150,000 now. 

 Restore artwork to the 14 Stations of the Cross and to the 
‘Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament by the Nations’ 
painting: No quotation procured, say $40,000 now. 

 Electrical and lighting upgrade internal and external : No 
quotation procured, say $100,000. 

 

The combined estimated cost of these works is $1,195,000, say, 
$1.2M rounded-up. 
 

Given the overwhelming support by Parishioners for the retention of 
former church furniture arrangements, I am confident that 
Parishioners would be keen to financially assist with the affray of 
costs so that our Parish remains on a sound financial footing.  I, like 
you, desire that the original character of Corpus Christi Church be 
retained, but it comes at a cost.  So I now propose the following: 
That the Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish strive to fundraise $1.0M 
towards the costs of the repairs, restorations and upgrades to the 
Corpus Christi Church. 
 

The Parish has an existing Church Restoration Account which 
Father Bernie was slowly accumulating; this Account has a current 
balance of $130,830.  I therefore further propose: That Parishioners 
be invited to financially support by donating funds into the 
Parish’s Church Restoration Account for the express purpose of 
offsetting the repairs and restoration expenses associated with 
the repairs, restoration and upgrades of Corpus Christi Church in 
readiness for the Church’s Centenary Anniversary in 
2026.  Electronic funds transfers can be made to the following 
Parish Account: 

Account Name: Church Restoration 
BSB: 064-786 
Account Number: 100 025 586 

 

By necessity, the focus right now does need to be given to the 
restoration of the Corpus Christi Church since it is rapidly 
approaching its centenary.  Once this goal and these repairs and 
restorations are achieved, I propose to shift our focus over to The 
Holy Trinity Church, Banyo, and bring that facility up to a similar 
standard as the Corpus Christi Church (i.e. air conditioning, internal 
and external repainting, electrical and lighting upgrades, 
replacement of carpet floorcoverings, etc.).  In my opinion, these 
upgrades to Holy Trinity Church are well and truly overdue and 
warranted. 
 

The overall project demands our full and active participation; I hope 
and pray that all Parishioners will contribute. 
 

May the week ahead be a blessed one for all of us, and may your 
Lenten journey be a prayerful one.  God bless! 
 

Fr Dan 

Parish Priest 

Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish 
 

Banyo, Nudgee, Nudgee Beach, Nundah, Virginia and sections of Clayfield, Northgate and Wavell Heights 

Our mission is to be a welcoming, prayerful, embracing parish, united in 

Christ, strengthening the faith and transforming the spiritual life of the 

community.  We aim to be caring and responsive, sharing the Good 

News, and living the values of the Gospel. 

Acknowledgement of Country 
‘We, the parishioners of the Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish, acknowledge the 

Turrbal People who are the Traditional Custodians of this land. We pay respect 
to the Elders past, present and future and extend that respect to other 

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander People present. 



 
 

 

 

Please Pray for  

Those who are sick:  

Justin Carr, Harry White, Emilia Long, Alexander 

Diestel, Kateri Byrnes, Lynette Bevis, Gordon Elsmore, 

Graham Byrnes,  Norm Mansini, Philip Kerr, Robbie 

Minns, Karen Kelly,  Martha Ochoa,  Catherine Thun, 

Clare Lansley, Kathleen Smiley & family, Shirley Tunny, Karen 

Kernohan, Peter Grupe. 

Lord, show them your loving care 
(If you know someone who no longer requires to be included on this 

list, please contact the Parish Office.  Thank you.) 

 
Anniversary 
Francy Martinz 

“may they rest in peace” 

 

‘The Voice’ Youth Ministry 
Youth Led Mass:   

This Sunday, 20 February 2022 

5pm Holy Trinity Church, Banyo 

 
 

The Holy Father’s Intentions for February 
For parishes 

We pray that parishes, placing communion at 

the centre, may increasingly become 

communities of faith, fraternity and welcome 

towards those most in need. 

 

The month of February is dedicated to the Holy 

Family.  

 
Stewardship 
“But I say to you, love your enemies 

and pray for those who persecute you…”    

             MATTHEW 5:44 

 

Love your enemies, easier said than done.  But, 

remember, the foundation of stewardship is prayer.  

When we are in close communication with God, it opens 

our heart and it turns our attention away from “me” and 

moves it towards God and others.  It changes my heart 

and actions, allowing for a little more empathy for “my 

enemy.”  When we pray for others, even our enemies, it 

may soften their hearts as well. 

A Vocation View 

Seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time - Project 

Compassion 

A VOCATION VIEW: We read in Leviticus: "You 

must love your neighbour, as yourself!" Some 

are being called to love their neighbour as a 

priest or religious. Pray that many will answer 

the call to love. 

. 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 

Corpus Christi Monday 8am - Tuesday 8am  

Holy Trinity: Tuesday 8am - Wednesday 8am 

Roster Co-ordinator: Colina 0422:111:321 

northside.adoration.bn@gmail.com 

LITURGY TIMES 
 

SUNDAY MASSES  

Holy Trinity, Banyo   7.30am 

        5pm  

Corpus Christi, Nundah 6pm Saturday evening 

        9.30am 
 

WEEKDAY MASS  

Monday 20 February 

 7am Mass at Corpus Christi, Nundah 
 

Wednesday 22 February   

 ASH WEDNESDAY Fast and Abstinence  

 9am Mass Holy Trinity, Banyo 

 6:30pm Mass at Corpus Christi, Nundah 
   

Thursday 23 February  

 6:30pm Mass at Holy Trinity, Banyo 
 

Friday 24 February  

 9am Mass at Corpus Christi, Nundah 
 

SACRAMENTS 
 

SACRAMENT OF MERCY (PENANCE) 

Saturday 4pm—5pm at Holy Trinity Church, Banyo or 

contact Fr Dan at the Parish Office to arrange a time. 
 

BAPTISM  

2nd & 3rd Saturday of the month 

Please contact the Parish Office during office hours.   

At least THREE months notice is required. 

 

FIRST PENANCE, CONFIRMATION,  

FIRST COMMUNION 

Annually.  Please contact the Parish Office 

 

MARRIAGE 

Please contact the Parish Office. 

At least SIX months notice is required. 

 

SICK CALLS, COMMUNION TO THE SICK 

Please contact the Parish Office. 

Recitation of the Rosary  
Prayed every Sunday morning at: 

7am before the 7.30 am Mass at Holy Trinity 

Church, Banyo and  

9am before the 9.30am Mass  at Corpus 

Christi Church, Nundah. 

Everyone welcome to join in. 

ADORATION VACANCIES 

Permanent Vacancies (these need to be filled ASAP) 

Mondays at Corpus Christi  9am and 10am 

Tuesdays at Holy Trinity 12pm,1pm, 4pm, 11pm 

Wednesdays at Holy Trinity 12am - 3am, 5am and 6am 

mailto:northside.adoration.bn@gmail.com


PARISH NEWS 

 

Did you know you can receive the parish newsletter 

via email or view it online to get access to the news 

before the weekend?  Contact the parish office to be 

added to our newsletter distribution list.  Alternatively, 

just visit our website on Friday to catch up on all the 

news for the week ahead.  Our newsletter is available 

on the website from Friday after 3pm. 

 

There will be a working bee next Saturday 25
th

 

February starting at 8am  at Corpus Christi Church.  

The focus of the working bee is the move the pews 

back and the altar, lectern and other items will be 

moved back behind the altar rails. 

 

As the work will include heavy lifting and at times be 

outdoors, all volunteers on the day must wear closed 

in footwear and have hats and sunscreen.   There will 

be chilled water provided to keep you all hydrated! 

 

If you have not yet advised the parish office you are 

intending to assist on the day, please let Debra know 

via email or phone.  Thank you. 

LENT 2023 WITH THE CATHOLIC GUY BRUCE 

DOWNES 

Lent is a time when we can grow closer to God and 

prepare our hearts for the true meaning of Easter. Be 

inspired. Be refreshed. Be renewed! 

 

For 40 days you will receive a short, practical and 

inspiring video in your inbox every morning to help 

you make this Lenten journey more powerful and 

prayerful. This program is FREE and you can sign up 

here:  https://BruceDownes.org/Lent23 

 

Go to BruceDownes.org for more info. 

CATHEDRAL ABORIGINAL CATHOLIC MASS 

 

Do you remember, or if you don't, did you know of 

the historic celebration of a special Aboriginal Mass at 

the Eucharistic Congress in Melbourne in 

1973?  Friday, 24th February, 2023, marks the 50th 

anniversary of this remarkable event which was 

attended by some 30,000 people. Aboriginal singers 

and dancers from north and west of Australia took an 

active part in the original liturgy which broke new 

ground in the Church's liturgical renewal. 

 

To commemorate this occasion, Mass will be 

celebrated in the Cathedral of St Stephen on 

Thursday, 23
rd

 February, 2023, commencing at 

12.30pm.  The Archbishop has granted special 

approval to use the revised liturgical texts from that 

original celebration. Please join us for this occasion. 

Theme for World Day of Prayer 2023 

“I Have Heard About Your Faith” 

The theme is God’s promise in the letter to the 

Ephesians, which is an invitation to active 

listening, which is the ground of our prayers. 

Following the example of the letter (Ephesians 

1:15-19), where the author praises the church 

for their faith in Jesus and love toward all the 

saints, the worship service contextualizes the 

witness of the saints with the stories from 

Taiwan. 

 

When:  Friday 3 March at 10am 

Where:  Holy Trinity, Banyo 

Contact: Val Stafford, 0418 739 935 

PRAYER FOR SYRIA TURKEY EARTHQUAKE 

 

God of Compassion we call on your name in 

times of need. 

 

We pray for the thousands upon thousands of our 

sisters and brothers who at this moment are feeling 

the terrible impacts of the earthquake. 

 

We remember especially those who have died, those 

who grieve, the communities struggling with basic 

needs, the workers who are trying to help. 

 

We ask that you open the hearts of all people even 

those far away to contribute to the rebuilding of a 

broken world. 

 

We ask this in the name of Jesus who suffers with all 

who suffer. 

 

Amen. 

https://BruceDownes.org/Lent23


 

Safeguarding Policy 

The Archdiocese of Brisbane holds that children, young     

people and vulnerable adults are a gift from God with 

an intrinsic right to dignity of life, respect and security 

from physical and emotional harm.  
 

They are to be treasured, nurtured and safeguarded by 

all.  This means that everyone in the church must 

ensure that the fundamental rights of children, young 

people and vulnerable adults are respected.  

© English translation of the Psalm Responses are taken from the Lectionary for Mass  
1981, International Commission on English (ICEL). All rights reserved. 

 
Mass Settings 

 
 

Penitential Rite 3G  

 

Gloria Sung 

 

Responsorial Psalm 

(R.)   The Lord is kind and merciful. 

 

Gospel Acclamation 

Alleluia, alleluia! 

 Whoever keeps the word of Christ, 

 grows perfect in the love of God.
 

Alleluia! 

 

Nicene Creed Prayed 

 

Preface for Sundays in Ordinary Time 6 

 

Eucharistic Prayer 3 

 

Eucharistic Acclamation 3  

 

Readings — Sunday 26 February 

First Sunday of Lent 

Genesis 2:7-9, 3:1-7 

Romans 5:12-19 

Matthew 4:1-11 

PARISH DIRECTORY 

           Parish Website:   www.banyonundahcatholic.org.au  

           Facebook:    Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish 
 

Corpus Christi Church   65 Bage Street, Nundah     Holy Trinity Church    352 St Vincent’s Road, Banyo
  

 

Parish Priest:    Rev Fr Daniel Redhead     Ph:  3324 3874      pp.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au                   

         (this number is for after hours emergencies only) 

 

Parish Office:      136 Buckland Road, Nundah  4012  Ph:  3324 3870    

        (cnr Buckland Road & Bage Street) 

        Monday - Friday 9.30am - 4.30pm              nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
 

    Parish Secretary:         Ms Debra Visser                           

    Finance Officer (Wednesday):    Mrs Carmel Spargo 

    Sacramental Coordinator:  Mrs Angela Greathead          sc.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
  

 Parish Computer Project :  John Carr       Ph. 3266 1119    parish_computers@bigpond.com  
 

 

WHS Representative     Mrs Particia Corfield  patcorfield28@gmail.com 

Safeguarding Representative:  Ms Catherine Byrnes  Ph:  3267 5222      THE VOICE BNYG  

Youth Activities Coordinator:  Gysell Mortimer     banyonundahouth@gmail.com       thevoice@weebly.com  
   

 

St Pius’ Primary      Apperley Street, Banyo      Ph:  3267 7306    pbanyo@bne.catholic.edu.au 

St Joseph’s Primary      16 Leslie Street, Nundah      Ph:  3266 2405   pnundah@bne.catholic.edu.au 

Mary MacKillop College   60 Bage Street, Nundah      Ph:  3266 2100       mmc@bne.catholic.edu.au 

  
 
 
 

Ash Wednesday  
22 February 2023  

 
  

This week, the season of Lent begins with Ash 

Wednesday, which also marks the beginning of the 

annual Caritas Australia Project Compassion Appeal. 

Donations to Project Compassion allow Caritas 

Australia, the Catholic Agency for International Aid and 

Development, to work with local communities around 

the world to end poverty, promote justice and uphold 

dignity. 

 

The theme of Project Compassion 2023 is ‘For All 

Future Generations’ and reminds us that the good we 

do today extends to impact the lives of generations to 

come. It invites us to make the world a better place by 

working together now and finding long-term solutions 

to global issues.  We encourage you to put your 

compassion into action this Lent through prayer, fasting 

and almsgiving in support of Project Compassion. Each 

family will receive a Project Compassion box and/or a 

set of envelopes for their donations or you can donate 

online via the Caritas Australia website at: 

www.caritas.org.au/project-compassion 

 

 

http://www.caritas.org.au/project-compassion

